
 
 

Notes from the Emergency Annual General Meeting 
of Leybourne Park Resindents’ Association 

Tuesday 18th August 2020 at 19.30pm: 
 
The primary reason for the Emergency AGM is to allow us to claim our Hyde Housing 
Grant, the current Covid 19 crisis prevented us holding our regular AGM in May, and has 
also impacted on our ability to self-fund with our annual Fun Day.   
 
As the accounts show all our available funds have gone towards improvements, and the 
RA is currently being funded out of pocket by the officers.  
 
It was suggested that we ask for donations from residents, and that any donations are put 
back into the development.  
 
 
Nominations of Officers. It has been agreed that the current set up will remain in place 
until the next AGM.  So, Ray will remain as Chairman, Marie will remain as Vice 
Chairman, Liz will remain as Secretary and Rupert will remain as Treasurer.  
 
 
Having reluctantly accepted the resignation of our Parks & Gardens representative the 
RA now needs to have an officer that can solely work alongside GI in helping to improve 
the Parks and Gardens.  As a temporary measure, Ray, Marie and Jenny will assist with 
this.  
 
It was decided that the above would now be subject to a Zoom meeting open to residents 
to comply with the RA regulations. 
 
Present: 
Ray Haffenden, Marie & Ian Whale. Jenny Whitomore, Charlie Mchattie 
 
Appologies:  
Liz Simpson, Rupert Keppel=Palmer, Luke Frayling, Jo Crouch 


